Warner Mountain Gun Club
January 4, 2024
Meeting Minutes
5:59 PM — Vice President Jeff Marshall opened the meeting.
Twenty-three individuals were present: Secretary has the sign in list, if needed.

Kellie presented the December minutes. Brad made a motion to accept the minutes as
read. Ed seconded the motion. All approved.

Aimee presented the treasurer’s report: There was no change to accounts from the
December meeting. The $265 domain name fee has been paid. The site should be up in
24-48 hours.

We currently have 174 annual memberships and 6 lifetime memberships.

Ed made a motion to accept the treasurer report as presented, with John seconding the
motion. All approved.

Old Business:

Jeff is working on the purchase of lock and keys for 2024. Plan A fell through. Plan B is
in progress. Jeff ordered 220 keys and a lock. They are on the way.

Brad made a motion for the 2023 lock to remain on the gate until February 1, 2024. Ed
seconded the motion. All approved.

Aimee said the Post Office Contract has been updated to reflect who can pick up mail.

Brad said the phone number on the website may be incorrect. Aimee will check to
ensure it is correct.

Aimee is working on the Club’s Facebook page and the website.

New Business:

Brad made a recommendation for the Club to become a member of the Chamber of
Commerce. After discussion it was agreed the Club should be a member. Brad made a
motion to proceed with the membership process and John seconded the motion. All
approved.

Jeff will follow up with the Chamber.

Kellie will work on getting 2024 applications to various businesses in town. A suggestion
was made to put up a realtor box at the gate with applications inside.



Kellie will send the Summer-Fall 2023 newsletter to Aimee to be mailed out with the
applications.

Brad made a motion to continue the rifle raffle for attendance in 2024. Bill seconded the
motion. All approved. The funds for rifle purchase will come from the general operating
fund. One raffle ticket will be earned for every two meetings attended. The drawing will
occur in December.

The next Gun Club Show will be April 12 and 13. There was discussion around having a
table at the show. Tim made a motion that the Club approve costs for a table with Brad
seconding the motion. All approved.

Brad made a motion for Cheryl Bongiovanni to receive a gold corporate banner at no
charge. This is to recognize and thank Cheryl for her support of the rifle for the 2023
attendance raffle. John seconded the motion. All approved.

Jeff will let Cheryl know of this decision.

A suggestion was made for more gravel in front of the shooting areas.

Any other suggestions for improvement please let Jeff know.

Be thinking of potential shoots for this year. Ed Henry would like to train another person,
or two, to be a range safety officer. This way he too could participate in some of the
shoots. Talk to Ed if you are interested in helping in this way.

Doug Bishop was the lucky recipient of Hat #23.

The meeting was adjourned at 6:44 PM

Minutes submitted by Kellie Carlsen - Secretary



